
Minutes - March 6, 2017 Kangaroo Valley Public School P&C

Meeting Open
• Open: 3:35pm

• Present: Andrew Smee, Vicki Barger, Dee Kelly, Bruce Martin, Bec Comber, Jonathan Steele

• Apologies: Lisa O’Neill, Shelly Shine,


Follow Up
• After School Care 

Survey done. 35 responses. 48 children. Get data from Vicki. Vicki asked to talk to Jacinta to see if 
she was interested. Some parents are currently using out of the Vally care. External company in 
Nowra may be able to do it. Possible hours 7-9am. 3-6pm. 


• Red Scarf Rally 
March 18, 2017 around 10:30-11:00am – 75 riders @ $5 per head. 
Note to go to parents this week.


• Arts in the Valley Sculpture Garden Cafe  
May 5-7, 2017 - Cedar Grove 
Vicki spoke to Martine. She is happy to do the coffee. She will speak to Kerry about catering. We will 
need volunteers for sausages on Friday and Sunday 10-4pm. Glengarry boys will do Saturday.


• Easter Raffle 
Shelly will do it again this year but will hand-over to Courteney Russell next year.  Plans are already 
underway and raffle tickets should be going home soon.


Previous Minutes
• Read and accepted by the group.


Correspondence
• Red Scarf Rally emailed to confirm numbers for the rally.


Treasurer's Report
• Dee will leave $10,000 in the everyday account and move the rest to Term Deposit.


Principal's Report
• Flags 

Andrew has purchased the flags. We will pay about $900 for these.

• Wakkakirri 

Performance at Entertainment Centre is the big event for the year. There will be a need for costumes. 

• Gymnastics 

Going well. The kids love it. Premiers Sporting Grant can be claimed for this type of activity. Vicki 
suggested that the gymnastics could be extended with the grant money. Andrew will look into it.


• Bats 
Bats have colonised in the neighbourhood and are now coming into the trees in Kookaburra Creek. 
Andrew contacted council about the bats. Spoke with Threatened Species Officer and received good 
information about them. Authorities have done head count. The population is increasing. Andrew 
wrote a risk assessment for the School Board. If the bats come down into the school then its can 
progress to the next level. The children have been told to stay away from them.


• Kookaburra Creek Upgrade  
Contacted Grounds & Maintenance. We need to decide what we want and get some quotes. Then 
take the proposal back to them.


Page �  of � Minutes by Bruce Martin1 2



Minutes - March 6, 2017 Kangaroo Valley Public School P&C

• Coding Programme 
Starts next term. About $5 per session, like the Gymnastics. P&C may contribute to this. 


Canteen
• Transferred $5,000 to the P&C account.

• Bought new baskets and drinks containers.

• There was water in the lights. Andrew has had this looked at.

• Photos of the nut-free children are in the canteen now and nut-free biscuits have been sourced.


Discussion
• Newsletter - P & C Message have gone to the bottom again.

• School Bell - Does it need fixing? Vicki noticed that is was swinging. When we checked, it just 

needed tightening. Andrew said he would get maintenance to take a look.


Meeting close and date of next meeting
• Closed: 4:10pm

• Next meeting: Monday April 3, 2017
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P & C Financials @ March 2017

Values

Row Labels Sum of Income Sum of Expenditure Total

Bank  $ 6.40 -$ 6.40 

Bank Fee  $ 6.40 

Canteen  $ 5,000.00  $ 5,000.00 

Canteen  $ 5,000.00 

Fundraising  $ 660.90  $ 269.00  $ 391.90 

Art Works  $ 269.00 

Book Sale  $ 210.90 

Melbourne Cup  $ 450.00 

Uniforms  $ 805.50  $ 356.40  $ 449.10 

Uniforms  $ 805.50  $ 356.40 

Grand Total  $ 6,466.40  $ 631.80  $ 5,834.60 

Item Value

Starting Balance @ Beginning 2107  $ 16,110.89 

Income  $ 6,472.90 

Expenditure  $ 631.80 

Unpresented cheques  $ 185.00 

Current Everyday Account Balance  $ 22,136.99 

Current Term Deposit  $ 13,155.07 

Total assets including term deposit  $ 35,292.06 
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